Leading the field, however, is use of the grounds and many of the buildings for a college campus—The College of Staten Island's new campus, to be exact.

HIS IS CLOSELY followed by requests for the property to be absorbed as part of the Greenbelt on which it borders.

The Protectors of Pine Oak Woods, Staten Island's largest conservation group—who consider "the developmental center property as part of the Staten Island Greenbelt"—even urged last week that the excess land be used for a consolidated campus for The College of Staten Island.

At the meeting, Ellen Pratt, a member of the Protectors, stressed that the center property "must remain a public resource for the continuing benefit of the public."

The group has asked that about 95 acres of the property be added to Willowbrook Park, a city park which is adjacent to the center.

Citu University chancellor Joseph Murphy, in a letter to Egan, expressed a "definite interest" in the possibility of relocating the new consolidated campus to the Staten Island Developmental Center grounds.

At last week's meeting, Raymond

Koloski of OGS, noted that he and others on the staff had met with college officials earlier in the day to discuss the specifics of their proposal.

E ASKED FOR a preliminary report from the college within two weeks. We want them to give us an indication and extent of their interest and desirability in relocating to the

Willowbrook property," Koloski said.
Dr. Edmund Volpe, the college president, confirmed Koloski's statement.

"With the understanding that the SIDC property will be available to us within a reasonable amount of time, it is certainly the primary site in which the college would be interested in for its consolidated campus," Volpe said.

"We have been asked to ascertain what portions of the land and perhaps the existing buildings would be suitable for educational purposes and we will instruct our consultants to complete that process by the first week of August, at which time we will share those results with Egan's task force," said Volpe.

"It is our feeling that the Willowbrook site is more immediately developable than the current site available to us in Ocean Breeze. In addition, we anticipate that the building of the campus at Willowbrook would prove a significant saving over the site development at Ocean Breeze." Pay 2 2 of 2

According to engineering reports already prepared by the college, it would cost \$30 miltion just to prepare the site pilings and concrete cover at Ocean Breeze if the college were to build there.

A campus architect looking at the buildings at the developmental center noted that sewer lines are in as well as underground utilities and there is a usable roadway system.

Considering that the cost of the college is tagged at roughly \$230 million, more than \$30 million would be a significant savings.

AMES WALSH, director of the Staten Island Developmental Center, said his people are still proceeding with plans to phase out the complex by 1987 and to build a one-storied ranch type style facility for about 72 residents in an area of the property adjacent to the Institute for Basic Research and Development.

Altogether, there will still be about 150 residents at what will be a mini-Staten Island Developmental Center based on about 90 acres of the 387 acres of property.

"The population will all be Staten Islanders, both in the new facility and in the nearby group residences which are on the property," he said.

Current population of the center is about 800, a far cry from the more than 5,000 mentally retarded and developmentally disabled clients of more than a decade ago.